
 

 

 

PROCLAMATION 

Honoring  

Winifred Pifer Elementary School  
for their participation in 

The Great Kindness Challenge 
January 23-27, 2023  

 

WHEREAS, The Great Kindness Challenge (GKC) is a global campaign that 

promotes kindness, social-emotional health, and bullying prevention in pre-
kindergarten through grade twelve; and  

WHEREAS, GKC was created and launched in 2012 by Kids for Peace, a global 

nonprofit based in Carlsbad, California; and 

WHEREAS, GKC has multiplied in enrollment each year, having grown to over 18 

million students in 36,000 schools, reaching across all 50 states and 115 
countries; and 

WHEREAS, GKC provides educators and students the tools, opportunity, and 

encouragement to actively create a positive, respectful, and inclusive school 
culture for all; and 

WHEREAS, GKC is one week dedicated to students performing as many kind deeds 

as possible; and  

WHEREAS, Winifred Pifer Elementary School proudly demonstrated their 

commitment to actively create a positive, respectful, and inclusive school culture 
for all by participating in The Great Kindness Challenge; and  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Steven W. Martin, by virtue 

of the authority vested in me as Mayor, and speaking on behalf of the entire City Council, 
do hereby honor the staff and students of Winifred Pifer Elementary School for their initiative 
in taking part in The Great Kindness Challenge Week during January 23-27, 2023. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, on this 31st day of January 2023   
I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the  

City of Paso Robles to be affixed. 
 

 
_______________________________________________ 

Steven W. Martin, Mayor 
City of El Paso de Robles 


